
ITS COMING HOME!!!  

 

On Monday the 3rd of June 2024, 3 students were selected to attend the England VS Serbia 

Euro 2024 warm up game at St James Park in Newcastle!  

 

A new experience for all three students as they have not visited the 

ground before. A day in school and then off they went. It’s only a short 

journey from Hartlepool to Newcastle but the journey was made a little 

bit longer due to a flat tyre, whoops. Quick visit to Kwik Fit and the tyre 

was changed a quick as a F1 pit stop tyre change!  

Back on the road we go. Excitement building, stomachs 

rumbling so off for food we went. After trying 3 

different places we settled for fish and chips where one student took full 

advantage and went for the full experience of an old school chippy tea, 

including his cup of tea!!  

One student even wanted to show off his full 

stomach….  

 

 

Stomachs filled and kick off approaching, the student took the short journey up towards St 

James Park, streets full of England fans, roads and walkways covered 

in red and white shirts and flags, it was time to 

watch our countries best football players put 

on a performance. Warms ups completed, seats 

found and we were ready to see what the score 

would be this time around.  

45 minutes in and the excitement must have 

made the students hungry. Off for a drink and snacks they went ready 

for the second half. Then the game opened up, 1-0, 2-0 then 3-0, 

England had done it again, and chants of “Its Coming Home” started to echo around the 

stadium.  

 

 

Another enjoyable game for our football fans.  

 


